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INSIDE THIS ISSUE Hello Redwooders and Neighbours, 

 
Please check out two important notices in this issue of the Chatter: 
 
• Notice for Redwood Meadows Community Association Annu-

al General Meeting 
 
• Notice of Vote for lease renewal 
 
At the Chatter, we have been excited to start including more current 
local content that we hope appeals to our readership. Last month we 
included an article about the Indigenous awareness signs installed 
along the berm and our business feature highlighted a local-to-
Redwood food delivery service. We also described the RMCA posi-
tions and committees that need be filled at our upcoming AGM this 
month. We will continue to highlight these amazing volunteer oppor-
tunities in this November issue as well as review the fantastic com-
munity events that happened in October. If you have ideas or content 
to ensure we cover all our local happenings going forward, please let 
us know! For example, in our next issue we would be thrilled to in-
clude stories and photos of Halloween trick-or-treating experiences, 
great costumes and spooky houses, or early holiday community gath-
erings (following COVID-19 guidelines, of course!)    
 
In the meantime, please enjoy this issue and we hope that you had a 

fun and safe Halloween! 

Please contact us at theredwoodchatter@gmail.com for all Chatter 
and volunteer related inquiries. 
 
Warm regards, 
 
Rebecca Parzen 
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A MESSAGE FROM THE RMCA PRESIDENT 

I always think of November as go, go, go, then stop, reassess and dive to the finish in December. It’s a 

period of transition—a time to look back to past years. This November, I'm looking back on my seven+ years 
on the board of the Redwood Meadows Community Association as I complete my final term. It’s been so 
packed full of events, activities and growth. I've been fortunate to have met best friends, and made 
connections in my life and work that will last years beyond my time on RMCA. I’m so very thankful.  
 
We at the RCMA also collectively look back to reflect on this past year. We’re amazed to see what the year 
has brought us, even before the excitement of what December will bring. This month, RMCA will hold its 
AGM and a new executive committee will step up to lead the association with new ideas, new energy and new 
personalities. I wish nothing but the same success I've enjoyed while working alongside so many amazing, 
talented and committed people.   
 
Redwood is nothing without the dedication of all our volunteer groups. Thank you to Townsite, Council and 
Redwood Meadows Emergency Services for the generous gift of your time. I'd also like to acknowledge the 
amazing staff members at Redwood House that give so much more than their job descriptions. Peggy, Pat, 
Rocky, Jamie, Delsey and our maintenance staff, THANK YOU! 
 
I look forward to continuing to volunteer for RMCA in the coming years. Can't get rid of me that easy! 
 

Kind regards, 
 
Renate van der Zande 
Outgoing RMCA President 
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CHATTER IN THE WOODS 

 

is a monthly, volunteer-managed publication of the 

Redwood Meadows Community Association and is 

distributed via email to residents of Redwood Mead-

ows and the surrounding area. The Chatter is also 

available online at:  

www.redwoodmeadows.ab.ca.  

 

Receive a link to the Chatter on the first day of each 

month by emailing us at: 

theredwoodchatter@gmail.com 

 

Printed copies are available from the Chatter boxes at 

Redwood House, mailboxes and at the Bragg Creek 

Community Centre. 

 

 

ADVERTISING RATES 

Business Card $30/month 

Quarter Page  $44/month 

Half Page $63/month 

Full Page $120/month 

 

Payment is required with your advertisement. 

 

Discount rates are offered for six-month or one-year 

commitments. 

 

The deadline for submission is the 15th of the 

month prior to publication. All articles and photo-

graph submissions must be signed or credited. 

 

Chatter in the Woods is not responsible for the con-

tent or accuracy of articles printed. The views re-

flected in this newsletter do not reflect the views of 

the editors. 

 

Contact the Editorial Team at: 

theredwoodchatter@gmail.com 

Notice of RMCA AGM 

 
When: November 24, 2020, 6:30pm 

Where: Redwood House 
Who: All Redwood Meadows Residents 

 
We can’t do it without you! All executive positions 
need to be filled, plus more! We are especially in 
need of people with board experience, business 

and financial acumen, and those who love to plan 
events. We would also like to increase 

representation of empty nesters, adults with no 
kids, teens, and men. 

 
For more information, see page 10-11. We’re 

excited to see you there! 
 

Become an RMCA Member to Earn the Privilege to 
VOTE at the AGM. Membership is free for the 

remainder of 2020, however we encourage  
donations to help us continue to provide amazing 

community programming.  
**Please note: RMCA membership is exclusive to the 

community association and is in no way related to 
Council, Townsite, or the Lease Vote** 

 

Join the RMCA by either: 

1. Register and donate in person at the AGM 

2. Look for the online sign-up form on Facebook or 
the Townsite website. 

3. Send an email to 
RMCAmembership2020@gmail.com with the 
following information: 

• Your name 
• Your address 
• Your email address 
• Your phone number 

*Donations can be made by e-transfer to         
esend@redwoodmeadows.ab.ca  
Include RMCA Membership as a note. 
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A MESSAGE FROM REDWOOD MEADOWS MAYOR & COUNCIL 

By the look of things outside I’m temped on wishing everyone ‘Happy Holidays’ – but somehow that 

seems wrong in October. Hope everyone is keeping warm and safe.   
 
The Townsite office and community spaces are still open by appointment only, except for approved 
organized events such as Taekwondo. Townsite is focused on ensuring winter outdoor recreation and 
associated amenities are ready to help keep everyone safe and active in the coming months. This includes 
rink preparation and grooming both x-country and fat bike trails. Townsite is working on having the fire pit 
going and concession by the rink open more regularly on Saturdays to promote community engagement, so if 
you see the fire going feel free to drop by for a hot chocolate and snack! 
 
There are several highlights from October, including: 
 
 The inaugural Chili Cook-off was a big hit with many attending to view the vendor displays and sample 

the chili cook-off between RMCA and RMES. Special thanks to Councillor Perkins, Jennifer Illescas, 
RMCA and RMES. 

 Our new Disc Golf course is getting a lot of attention, including from The Professional Disc Golf 
Association League who held a tournament Oct 24. The League has already raised $600.00 for the 
Redwood Meadows Disc Golf Course Development Fund. Come check it out! 

 The new fire hall sign was installed and looks great! 
 
Road repairs from work on water distribution lines will now need to wait until the snow melts – thank you 
for your patience. 
 
Of course, the biggest news is that we have a lease vote date!! Redwood Meadows Council and Tsuut’ina 
Chief and Council have both approved an agreement “in principle” for lease renewal in Redwood Meadows 
to extend the lease to 2095. Tsuut’ina citizens will have their vote December 10 and Redwood Meadows 
sublease holders will have our vote December 11.  
 
Here’s what you need to know: 
 
 Lease Information Sessions (virtual and in-person) will be held each week starting October 28. See your 

leaseholder communication email or Townsite website for information on how to register. 
 Formal lease packages, including financial renewal costs specific to your lot, will be sent by registered 

priority mail to leaseholders October 30. 
 Weekly emails with key information facts regarding the lease will begin the week of October 26. 
 Each leasehold must formally delegate one (1) voter per leasehold to vote.  To date, 226 of 351 have 

completed the process. You must delegate a voter to be eligible to vote. If you have not completed your 
voter delegation package, contact the Townsite office immediately. 

 Ballots will be sent out to those who have indicated they wish to vote by mail-in ballot. In person voting 
will be at Redwood House from 8am – 8pm on December 11. 

 If you any questions, please contact redwoodlease@redwoodmeadows.ab.ca 
 
It’s an exciting time to be living in Redwood!  Thank you for your 
continued support. 
 
Redwood Meadows Mayor and Council 

mailto:redwoodlease@redwoodmeadows.ab.ca
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Voter Delegation Package 
The vote date for the new lease agreement has been set for Friday, December 11, 2020. If you have not 
already completed your voter delegation package, please contact prupert@redwoodmeadows.ab.ca to book 
your appointment. Completed paperwork is required in order to participate in the vote for the new lease agree-
ment. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Curtis Field Plaque 
The Curtis Field plaque has gone missing. It was previously fashioned to a wood post upon entry to the play-
ground/field. We want to replace the plaque but require assistance in the tribute. If any resident can remember 
the wording in the tribute, please contact the Townsite Office as it would be greatly appreciated 
 
Community Survey 
Earlier this year, Townsite asked residents to complete a short survey on how they were doing in relation to 
COVID-19. We received feedback from a vari-
ety of people and feel it is time to check in 
with you again.  Please take a few minutes to 
complete the survey that is available in the 
Redwood Updater so that we can gauge the 
needs of our wonderful community. 
 
Townsite Equipment Rentals 
The Townsite has started an equipment rental 
initative for residents. Our first piece of equip-
ment to rent is a 5-ton log splitter. Contact  
admin@redwoodmeadows.ab.ca to schedule a 
rental. 
 
Bylaw Contact Information 
Please Note: Bylaw Officer Lynn Gallen can 
be reached at 403-813-3105 or email 
at lgallen@redwoodmeadows.ab.ca  
 
Council Meetings  
Meeting agendas are available to the communi-
ty on the Redwood Meadows website prior to 
the Council meeting. If there is an agenda item 
that you would like added, please forward this 
to Peg Rupert, our Council Executive Assistant 
on or by the Friday before the scheduled Coun-
cil meeting.  Contact: 
admin@redwoodmeadows.ab.ca  

REDWOOD MEADOWS TOWNSITE UPDATE 

mailto:admin@redwoodmeadows.ab.ca


 7  CHATTER IN THE WOODS NOVEMBER 2020 

 

REDWOOD MEADOWS—LOCAL BUSINESS LISTINGS 
Adrian Turner Wall&Floor Tiling/Bow Valley Rugby 403-863-2758 rugby34@telus.net 

BCCA 403-949-4277 program@braggcreekca.com 

Blinda Bilou - Interior Design & Renovation 403-461-9748 BlindaBilouInteriors.ca / bdbilou@gmail.com 

Big Brothers/Big Sisters of Calgary and Area   Leila.maillet@bigbrothersbigsisters.ca 

Bragg Creek Community Church 403-949-2072 braggcreekcommunitychurch@gmail.com 

Bragg Creek Tree Huggers - Pruning & Removal 403-589-6594  

Bragg Creek Insurance and Registry 403-949-2599 info@braggcreekinsurance.ca 

Care in the Creek 403-949-2457 careinthecreek@gmail.com 

Cochrane Public Library 403-709-0346 Andrea.Johnston@cochranepubliclibrary.ca 

Counseling, Dr. Karen Massey, Reg. Psychologist 403-390-1815 drkaren@emergo.ca / www.emergo.ca 

Countryside Financial - Candace Perko 403-949-4129 cperko@countrysidefinancial.ca 

Fitness with Ann Sullivan 403-689-4835 anns@safari.ca 

Harder and Sons Exterior Maintenance Services  403-949-3442 Lowell@exteriormaintenance.ca 

Jennifer Illescas, CIR Realty 403-966-4224 jillescas@cirrealty.ca / jenniferillescas.alberta.cirrealty.ca 

KarmiK Sport & Personal Development 403-408-6998 karmikathletics@outlook.com 

Kamp Kiwanis 403-686-6325 general@kampkiwanis.ca / www.kampkiwanis.ca 

Linda Anderson  - Barrister, Solicitor, and Notary 403-243-6400 linda@lindaandersonlaw.com  

Maverick Law 403-949-3339 admin@mavericklaw.ca / www.mavericklaw.ca 

Mountain’s Edge Renovations 403-949-7727 www.mountainsedgerenovations.com / 4wolves@persona.ca 

Redwood Meadows Emergency Services  403-949-2012  www.rmesfire.org   Call 911 in an Emergency 

Redwood Meadows Tae Kwon Do School  redwoodtaekwondo.com / redwoodtaekwondo@telus.net 

Refining Fire Metalworks (comm & res welding) 403-589-6594 bdbilou@gmail.com 

Resource & Support Services in Bragg Creek 403-851-2286 wendy.farnsworth@cochrane.ca 

Robotics 403-993-2334   

Rocky Mountain Adventure Medicine Inc. 403-949-2632 rmam@adventuremed.ca / www.adventuremed.ca 

Swamp Donkey Musical Theatre Society   www.swampdonkeytheatre.com  / swampdonkeytheatre@gmail.com 

The Little Schoolhouse 403-949-3939 www.thelittleschoolhouse.ca 

Trish Berkshire—Avon & Tupperware Consultant 403-949-5508 bberkshire@personainternet.com 

Wintergreen Golf Course 403-861-8918 sjackson@wintergreengolf.com 

XC Bragg Creek Ski and Bike Society   www.xcbraggcreek.ca 

Youngevity Distributor—Helen Cirin 403-604-9785 helencirin@gmail.com / helencirin.youngevitysocial.com 

mailto:program@braggcreekca.com
mailto:Leila.maillet@bigbrothersbigsisters.ca
mailto:braggcreekcommunitychurch@gmail.com
mailto:careinthecreek@gmail.com
mailto:Andrea.Johnston@cochranepubliclibrary.ca
mailto:cperko@countrysidefinancial.ca
mailto:anns@safari.ca
mailto:Lowell@exteriormaintenance.ca
mailto:Michael.d.moore@hotmail.com
mailto:community@kampkiwanis.ca
mailto:linda@lindaandersonlaw.com
mailto:carmen@mavericklaw.ca
mailto:rmca-president@redwoodmeadows.ab.ca
mailto:Brenda.watt@adventuremed.ca
mailto:tgizen@gmail.com
http://www.thelittleschoolhouse.ca/
mailto:sjackson@wintergreengolf.com
http://www.xcbraggcreek.ca/
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REDWOOD MEADOWS EMERGENCY SERVICES 
 With daylight saving time ending, it’s a great time to check your smoke and 

carbon monoxide alarms. 
• Test your smoke and CO alarms monthly. 
• Ensure everyone in the house knows what the alarms sound like and what to 

do when they hear it. 
• Change the batteries every six months. 
• Follow manual instructions for cleaning and maintaining 

the alarms. 
 
What To Do If the Alarm Sounds 
1.       Have an escape plan. Discuss and practice it. 
2.       Always feel the door to see if it is hot before opening it to escape. If the doorknob is hot, don’t use that    
 exit. Use an alternate exit. 
3.       Crawl on the floor. Smoke rises, so does the temperature. If you crawl on the floor, there will be less 
 smoke and heat from the fire. 
4.       Meet family members at a pre-arranged spot outside the home. 
5.       Call 9-1-1 from a neighbour’s home. 
6.       Never go inside (or return to) a burning building for any reason. 
 
You can protect your family from fires! Here’s a checklist to reduce the chances a fire may start in your home: 
·         Keep your furnace in good working order; 
·         Use a fireplace screen; 
·         Have proper ventilation for heaters and small appliances; 
·         Don’t smoke in bed; 
·         Close bedroom doors overnight; 
·         Don’t use worn out electrical wiring or run it under rugs or out windows or doors; and 
·         Clear away clutter! 
 
Until next month, stay safe! 
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Calling All Chatter Enthusiasts: 
 
We are looking for contributors (yes, YOU!) to make the Chatter the best it can be. Make a submission 
once or commit to a monthly article. If you are looking for a topic here are some ideas: 
 
Gardening - Some topics could be how to prepare your garden for winter or planting bulbs in the fall. 
 
Recipes - Do you have a favourite family recipe (or one you just came across) that you'd like to share? 
 
How-To Article - This could range from a small building project to making an origami crane to practic-
ing mindfulness. You choose! 
 
Top Ten List - Another open-ended one...movies from the '80s, poisonous spiders, vacation destinations. 
So many possibilities! 
 
Get to Know Your Community Volunteers - Any aspiring journalists out there? Interview our wonder-
ful community volunteers and write a monthly article on a different person doing amazing things in Red-
wood Meadows. 
 
Creative Entries - Do you write short stories or poems? Are you an artist? Send your work in and we'll 
share it with the community. 
 
Kids Entry - KIDS, the Chatter is for you 
too! Write a story, draw a picture, come 
up with anything creative you would like 
to see published! 
 
Please help make the Chatter the best it 
can be and fun for the entire community 
to read! Email submissions and inquiries 
to theredwoodchatter@gmail.com 
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REDWOOD MEADOWS—RMCA AGM BOARD POSITION DESCRIPTIONS 

We can’t do it without you! With the Redwood Meadows Community Association AGM fast approaching 

on November 24, 2020, there’s no better time to start thinking about ways to volunteer in our community. Red-
wood Meadows has so many great events and activities because of people like you! Volunteering is a great way 
to share your skills, learn new skills, give back to the community, add to your resume, make new friends, and 
expand your professional networks. Please join us and share your passion, skills, and enthusiasm. 
 
There is a range of opportunities to choose from—from one-time event volunteering to more engaged commit-
ments like joining a committee or the Board of Directors. Please check out the opportunities below and thank 
you for making Redwood Meadows a great place to live! 
 
If you would like to start volunteering in any capacity please send your name, contact information, and posi-
tions in which you have interest to theredwoodchatter@gmail.com. Alternatively, you can go to the Townsite 
website to submit your information:  
https://www.redwoodmeadows.ab.ca/Community#VolunteerOpportunities 
 
VACANT BOARD POSITIONS  
 
President 
Chairs board meetings; responsible for conduct of board meeting and board members; sets and follows agen-
das; the spokesperson for the organization to the public; a signing authority on legal and financial documents 
 
Vice-President 
Fulfills duties of the chairperson in his/her absence. 
 
Secretary 
Takes accurate minutes or board meetings; keeps and distributes board bylaws, policy statements and board 
correspondence; maintains database and accurate contact information of current RMCA membership. 
 
Treasurer 
Accounts for and reports on the funds, budget and expenditures of the organization; a signing authority on legal 
and financial documents. 
 
Did you know?  The RMCA can have up to eight additional directors on the Board of Directors. If you’d 
like to be involved but an executive position is not for you, come join as a Director. You will have the right to 
vote at board meetings and you can chair or join a committee of your choosing. 
  
To run for a board position you must: 
1. Reside in Redwood Meadows 
2. Become a member of the RMCA by signing up by email or at the AGM. It’s as simple as that. 

mailto:theredwoodchatter@gmail.com
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EVENT OPPORTUNITIES 
 
Events Committee – This committee decides how events will look and they make each event successful and 
fun. If event planning is something that interests you, come join for one or all events! 

 

 
Event Volunteer Opportunities – Are you looking to volunteer without making a larger commitment? Come 
out to support an event!  Send us your information so we can contact you when help is needed or watch for 
announcements in Updater emails and on social media to sign up to volunteer for these events.  
 
COMMITTEES 
 
RMCA would like to start the following committees. The committees will have different time commitments 
and schedules.  If you have passion for any of the following areas, your talents and enthusiasm are needed: 

 
Executive Committee 
The purpose of the Executive Committee is to fulfill obligations including financial stability, good governance, 
transparency, strategic planning, and Board performance review. The Executive Committee is composed of the 
President, Vice President, Secretary, and Treasurer.   

 
Audit and Finance Committee 
The purpose of the Audit and Finance Committee is to assist the Board in fulfilling its fiscal oversight respon-
sibilities including review of financial information, review of existing financial position, and support the ongo-
ing development of relevant financial management policies and procedures, including overseeing the annual 
financial statement audit and risk management related to financial assets, data management, and the insurance. 
 
Governance Committee 
The purpose of the Governance Committee is to assist the Board to develop and maintain governance policies 
and practices that address transparency, independence, accountability, fiduciary responsibilities, ethics and 
management oversight.  This committee oversees the implementation and effectiveness of the by-laws and oth-
er governance documents and recommends modifications as needed. 

 
Communications Committee 
The purpose of the Communications Committee is to communicate and inform residents, media, and the public 
at large about the events, issues, and accomplishments that pertain to the Redwood Meadows Community As-
sociation. This committee also liaises with Townsite and Council for effective and non-redundant messaging. 
Communication mediums include but are not limited to: 
 
• Redwood Meadows social media accounts 
• Chatter in the Woods (newsletter) 
• Townsite website and app 
 
Sports Programming Committee 
The purpose of the Sports Programming Committee is to organize community-run spring sports and act as liai-
son between the Redwood meadows sports clubs and the RMCA. 
 
Ad hoc Committees 
When a new project or topic comes up that we need a temporary or permanent committee for, we’ll form a 
committee that will include all interested parties.   

Winter Festival 
Spring Fling 
Easter breakfast and egg hunt 
Canada Day 

Movie in the Park 
Chili Cook-off 
Paint Night 
Halloween 

Kananaskis Christmas Market 
Photos with Santa 
Santa in the Woods 
New Year’s Eve Potluck  

REDWOOD MEADOWS—VOLUNTEER OPPORTUNITIES 
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Hello Creekers! 
 
Wow, autumn went away really fast and that snow showed up pretty darn quickly!  
 
Did you know that your Community Centre is over 20 years old? In human years, that’s peak performance. In 
a building – not so much. We have experienced some problems with our HVAC systems recently and as I type 
this, there is a lot of snow outside and we worry about the winter that is coming. We know that the Centre 
doesn’t have the emergency reserves it needs to repair or replace our heating systems after the expensive re-
pairs from the gym flood and the overwhelming revenue losses for the Centre due to Covid-19. Our revenues 
are down, our fundraising is limited and our expenses are rising due to the age of our building. In short, we 
need your help.  
 
What can you do? 
 
Purchase an annual membership. The Community Centre isn’t funded through a taxation system in Bragg, 

so we rely on our community to purchase a low cost membership to help us together with fundraising, revenue 
generating programs and grants to keep the Centre operating. A really low investment from you helps us to 
keep our beautiful community Centre operating.  A family membership is just $40 per year.  Please help us by 

purchasing your annual membership today. Participate in upcoming fundraisers. Keep an eye on our web-
site and social channels for some fun fundraising activities. 

BRAGG CREEK COMMUNITY ASSOCIATION 
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 UPCOMING EVENTS 
Remembrance Day 
To ensure the safety of our vulnerable veterans, this year’s ceremony will be performed virtually. 
Thanks to the Bragg Creek Cenotaph Committee with the assistance of the Bragg Creek Community Church, 
you can tune in November 11 at 10:30am to watch the 2020 Remembrance Day Ceremony on the Bragg Creek 
Community Church’s YouTube channel. (www.youtube.com search Bragg Creek Community Church) 
Kids Only Store 
Mark your calendars as the ever popular Christmas store just for kids will be returning December 5th. Local 
children will be able to shop (safely) for Mom & Dad with the assistance of one of our Elves. Shopping is by 
Appointment only. Register at www.eventbrite.ca Kids Only Store. 
Zoom with Santa 
Even the Jolly old Elf needs to stay safe. This year Santa will be available to visit virtually from his workshop 
in the North Pole! Book your very own personal Zoom call with Santa. Visits by Appointment only. Register 
at www.eventbrite.ca  
Spirit of Christmas 
December 5 come celebrate a day of Community Spirit! Join us in wintery fun - skating (weather permitting), 
bon fires, concession, outdoor market (12 – 5pm) and our 2nd Annual Tree Lighting Ceremony here at the 
Centre. Participate in the Parade of Lights at 5:00 pm. Details can be found on the Spirit of Christmas 
Facebook page. 
 
PROGRAMS 
Nature School  
Your child will learn wilderness and bushcraft skills; local edible plants, animals, flora fauna; real tool use and 
practical skills; social/emotional learning; problem solving; resilience; eco identity and ethics of care for earth 
and each other. For our littlest members: fine & gross motor, social interactions, early literacy and math. Our 
nature programs offer an optional Homeschool extension that will document curriculum connections and 
learning outcomes to support Homeschool planning for school aged children up to 13 years. 
Morning and/or afternoon sessions on Monday and Wednesday - with the homeschool extension if desired. 
Register for monthly or yearly programs at www.braggcreekca.com. 
Internet Co-Workspace 
Need to work from home but struggling with unreliable internet? Wondering how you will make that 
important Zoom meeting? We’ve got you covered! Our Co-Workspace offers individual workstations with 
access to a robust internet connection in a clean, safe shared space. Contact us to book by the day, week or 
month. 
Adult Pickle ball (18+) 
Tuesdays 7:30 – 9:30 pm, Members - $5 | Non-members - $8 
A hybrid of badminton, table tennis, and tennis, this inclusive sport is a great way to stay active and have some 
fun indoors (safely) during the winter months. Spots are limited so email info@braggcreekca.com if you are 
interested in joining. 
Hatha Yoga 
Saturdays 9:00 – 10:15 am, Single Session - $18 | 10 Session Pass - $150 
Find your balance in this non-judgmental class that involves breath, body, and mind. All abilities welcome. 
Spots are limited so email info@braggcreekca.com if you are interested in joining. 
Artsy Afternoon 
Thursdays 1:00 – 4:00 pm 
Members – Free | Non-members - $5 
Are you creative? Do you practice self-care through art? Join other local creative types for an afternoon of 
painting, knitting, crafting, sculpting, drawing….whatever your hobby may be.  
*All events and programs follow Provincial safety protocols. 
 
Christine Pollard 
Program and Event Manager 

BRAGG CREEK COMMUNITY ASSOCIATION 

http://www.youtube.com
http://www.eventbrite.ca
http://www.eventbrite.ca
http://www.braggcreekca.com
mailto:info@braggcreekca.com
mailto:info@braggcreekca.com
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We want to thank each and every one of you who helped make 

the 1st Annual Chili Cook-off a successful event, especially RMCA, 

RMES, and our sponsors!  
 
COVID-19 has had a big impact on how we work, play, and socialize, and even more so on our mental health 
and on our community. Thanks to a successful event, chili can now be served all winter long at our concession 
in the Tate Shack. People will be able to meet, fat bike, cross country ski, skate, or play hockey while enjoying 
chili and other menu items around a community fire pit. We sincerely hope this inspires you to get out safely, 
meet your neighbours and local musicians, get to know their businesses, and get involved to come up with ide-
as to build upon this beautiful community we live in. Heading into the fall and winter we know we must work 
together to use our wonderful infrastructure to help us collectively pull through this winter and emerge a 
stronger, healthier, engaged, and connected community. Let us build a community where we can all come to-
gether around a fire and share good food and a drink while we embrace winter!  
 
Many thanks for your support in making this event a success and for supporting our wonderful volunteers. 
 
Councillor Ed Perkins and Jennifer Illescas, CIR Realty 

ROCKIN’ REDWOOD 1ST ANNUAL CHILI COOK-OFF WAS A SUCCESS! 

Thank you to our sponsors: 
 

Keith Cook, Above Ground UAV 
Harder & Sons  

Jennifer Illescas, CIR Realty 
 

Thank you to musicians Alex 
Mueller and Joal Kamps who 

donated their time and talent! 
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Chili Cook-Off  photographs 
generously provided by Keith 
Cook, Above Ground UAV 



                                                   16  CHATTER IN THE WOODS NOVEMBER 2020 

 

A picture will evolve as you complete the puzzle. Start with the largest numbers or combination of, colour in 
squares and proceed to work back and forth between columns and rows. 
 
The three basic rules are: 
1. Numbers represent how many squares you colour in to form a group or block. 
2. Leave at least one square between these blocks. 
3. The sequential order of the numbers is the order of the blocks, i.e., top number for a column is the top, 
block, and left-most number for a row is the left-most block. 
 
The “logic count method” shown below is very useful: The clue at the left of the row is 6, so count 6 squares 
from the left to right and then count 6 squares from right to left.  Confidently shade in the overlapping 
squares.  
 
This same method can be applied even when there is more than one number, remembering to allow one 
empty square between groups or blocks. Use a second colour for elimination of background squares.  
 
Created by Diane Baher of Okotoks  
 

 

PICAPIX PUZZLE 
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Luckily local youth writer Matthew Cowen was still able to interview Frisbee Rob, a Frisbee World Record 

Holder and Disc Golf enthusiast. 
 
Matthew:  My first question to Rob was what he thought the links between Frisbee and Disc Golf are? 
Rob:  Frisbee is like Swimming or Track and Field, it has multiple disciplines, one of them being Disc 
Golf. There’s also Ultimate Frisbee and Double Disc Court but there’s many more. 
 
What got you into the sport? 
I was Athlete of the Year in Grade 12, but I didn’t start playing frisbee until after High School when I bought 
a Frisbee to stay in shape. There was no Youtube or anything like that to teach me how to throw, so I taught 
myself, and now Frisbee is what I do full time! 
 
What did you do to become a world record holder? 
You have to know what records are out there, you can’t just attempt it randomly. There’s lots of planning that 
goes into the events, and there has to be a full crew there, making sure you follow the guidelines. I just want to 
push my limits and inspire others to do the same. I also get to meet some previous record-holders. 
 
How does it feel to become a World Champion? 
It feels really cool. I have thirteen World Championships in lots of different disciplines, my favourite being 
self-caught flight. I have five of those in a row which is really cool because every time you have to face differ-
ent competitors, in different places and in different circumstances. The best thing about winning a Champion-
ship is that no one can take it away from you, unlike World Records. I love how I can handle the pressure of 
these events and try my best to win. 
 
Do you play any other sports? 
I made the decision a while ago that I just wanted to focus on Frisbee. The nice thing about Frisbee is that 
there are so many disciplines and sub-sports that if you get bored you can switch to a different kind of Fris-
bee. In the winter, I play Frisbee on Ice, and in the Summer I play Ultimate Frisbee or Disc Golf. 
 
Redwood has an ice rink, would you ever be able to come here and do Frisbee on Ice? 
Unfortunately, the rink at Redwood isn’t big enough for me to do my long throw, my record is over 100 yards 
which I did on a frozen lake in Edmonton. There are age division records, so I’ve been trying to find kids un-
der eighteen that want to go after the records, I would love to find some Redwood kids that would like to have 
a go. Contact Frisbee Rob if you are under eighteen and want to break some records on the 
ice! www.frisbeerob.com  
 
What have you achieved in Disc Golf? 
My best achievement is World Overall Disc Golf title. This summer I played ten tournaments and I won 
one. Disc Golf is more something I do for fun. I love Disc Golf and I promote it, but Frisbee is my passion. 

 
How can Redwood promote people to use the 
course? 
The best way is to just let people know that it’s there, 
hold clinics and bring people in to teach the basics, 
like how to throw a frisbee. 
 
I really hope “Frisbee Rob” McLeod still makes it out 
to Redwood because he is a true expert in the world 
of Frisbee.  If you want to be inspired check out his 
website, particularly the video where he scores a bas-
ket with a Frisbee from the other side of the basket-
ball court!! www.frisbeerob.com  
 

SNOW STORM POSTPONES REDWOOD’S DISC GOLF CLINIC 

Matthew Cowen 

https://nam11.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.google.com%2Furl%3Fq%3Dhttp%3A%2F%2Fwww.frisbeerob.com%26sa%3DD%26ust%3D1603048750854000%26usg%3DAOvVaw0mB2DMZr-8moF6rs6q8PWb&data=04%7C01%7C%7C187949c1ad77470efe4808d873924fec%7C84df9e7fe9
https://nam11.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.google.com%2Furl%3Fq%3Dhttp%3A%2F%2Fwww.frisbeerob.com%26sa%3DD%26ust%3D1603048750855000%26usg%3DAOvVaw33cKSu31RYK-MQ3tgug8Ji&data=04%7C01%7C%7C187949c1ad77470efe4808d873924fec%7C84df9e7fe9
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 NATURE CORNER—THE REDWOOD MEADOWS “REDWOODS” 
When I first moved to Redwood Meadows, I was curious about the name. Whenever I think of redwoods, I 

imagine grand sequoias (Sequoia sempervirens) towering above the earth and dwarfing every other living thing 
in their presence.  Sequoias are commonly referred to as coastal or California redwoods and I think it is not on-
ly me who visualizes these giant beauties when hearing the word redwood. Sequoias have a small range how-
ever, mostly on the coast in California, and are definitely not present in our woods. So, where then did Red-
wood Meadows derive its name?  
 
The most likely answer came to me while walking along the river the first winter I lived here. Against the white 
backdrop of cloudy skies and the snow-covered ground, the bright red branches on the bushes all around me 
were striking in color. Aah, I thought to myself, these must be the so-called redwoods that give Redwood 
Meadows its name. After a quick look around, I observed that these red-branched bushes dominated the shrub-
by species so naturally I raced home to identify it as red osier dogwood (Cornus sericea). 
 
Now, you may have noticed that all red osier dogwood bark is not the same: some is stunningly bright red, 
some is dull red, and other branches may appear brown or gray in color. It turns out only new growth is bright 
and the color fades after that. This is common for most brightly barked shrubs and is not unique to dogwoods. 
In summer, red osier dogwood can be identified by dark green oval-shaped leaves, white flower clusters, and 
bluish white round berries.   
 
Do you ever wonder why we have so many deer in our neighbourhood in winter?  Red osier dogwood is one 
reason. In winter, deer rely on this species’ twigs and winter buds as a food source as do moose and elk. In fact, 
some animals consume so much of it that they have red-tinged urine. In summer, grizzly and black bears, as 
well as many bird species, eat the berries. While some Indigenous tribes know how to prepare these berries to 
make them edible, they are generally bitter and can cause vomiting in humans if eaten in large quantities. I’ll 
personally leave those berries for the bears, thank you very much! 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

Rebecca Parzen 
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Looking for something festive to do outdoors? 
With Christmas on the horizon...sign your family 
up to become a part of the Redwood Carollers!  

 
For $40 Per Family-you will receive: 

One personal family coaching via zoom with 
award winning soprano and resident music 

teacher, Michelle Minke,* one rehearsal, two 
performances, you will learn 12 songs, and 
receive practice and performance tracks.  

 
You must be available for at least 1 coaching OR 

rehearsal and 1 performance in order to 
participate. All rehearsals and performances will 

be outdoors and physically distanced .  
 

Here are the dates: 
*Family Coaching Session via zoom with 

Michelle booked privately 
*Rehearsal Sat. Nov.14th 3-5 pm at the back of 

Redwood House.  
*Performance #1 Sat Nov. 21st 2pm at 
Redwood House for Photos with Santa 

*Performance #2 Sat. Dec. 19th 2pm at Fire Pit 
at the Rinks with concession open 

 
CONTACT MICHELLEMINKE@GMAIL.COM 

TODAY! 
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I’ve always been built more like a rhinoceros than a gazelle, but around my late 20’s I got hooked on trail 

running while living in Colorado. I had always loved backpacking and skiing, but hated plodding down a 
sidewalk or shoulder with traffic whizzing by on my left. Trail running changed all that, and now I’m in my 
third year of discovering the trail systems in and around Redwood Meadows. I can’t believe what we get to 
take advantage of in our own backyards, and with the fat bike craze, I’m noticing trail systems stay groomed 
throughout the winter so I don’t have to sweat puddles in my basement jumping around to P-90X or some 
other nonsense. So readers, stay out on the trails this winter, and if you need any extra cardiovascular train-
ing, run with a mask on. 
 
A couple of safety tips based on my trail running experience over the years (I am neither a doctor or trainer, 
nor have I played either on TV): 
 I don’t understand why people put their bear spray away for the winter. There are plenty of non-bear 

things out in the woods in January that can seriously mess you up. Plus it’s hard to make a lot of noise 
when you’re running, so the spray is a last line of defense if I spook something. 

 If you are out of cell range (or even in a small cell hole, which is very common in the trees), you could 
wait a long time for help if you break your leg or fall off the trail. I now go out with a SPOT unit and sig-
nal my wife every hour on the hour.  

 Running vests/packs are awesome. I used to either go two hours without a drop of water, or bounce 
around with a daypack jiggling on my already-jiggly frame. Find a vest with sufficient space for a bottle 
of water, snack, light jacket, toilet paper, gaiters (these make a huge difference if you are in scree or an-
kle-deep snow), and SPOT unit (if out of cell range).  

 I’m undecided on running spikes. They certainly would have helped when I’ve gone flying off an icy 
trail, but at times I feel like they throw off my gait and hurt my feet. For now I just choose to run like a 
penguin over the sketchy sections.  

Jim McKinley 

 

TIPS FROM THE TRAIL—TRAIL RUNNING 
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A: light blue   
B: dark blue   
C: light green   
D: dark green 
E: yellow   
F: purple   
G: red 

KIDS FUN PAGE  
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Make  A  Poppy  
With  Finger  Print  Art 

 
Start by having your kids dip their thumbs 
into red paint and making a circle shape 
with their prints. Doing 4-5 thumbprints 
per poppy looks best!  
 
After the red paint has dried some, have 
them dip their pointer finger in black paint 
and dab the middle of each flower.  
 
Take a small paintbrush and put a dot of 
yellow paint in the middle of each flower. 
Then have them paint skinny green stems.  
 
The last step is to take a bigger paintbrush 
and have them make a ton of “X ’s” at the 
bottom to make grass! That ’s it! 
 
https://www.craftymorning.com/fingerprint -
poppy-flower-craft-kids/ 

Photo: Sonja Allen 
 

In Flanders Fields  
 

In Flanders fields the poppies blow  
Between the crosses, row on row,  

That mark our place; and in the sky  
The larks, still bravely singing, fly  
Scarce heard amid the guns below. 

 
We are the Dead. Short days ago  
We lived, felt dawn, saw sunset 

glow,  
Loved, and were loved, and now 

we lie  
In Flanders fields.  

 
Take up our quarrel with the foe:  

To you from failing hands we 
throw  

The torch; be yours to hold it high.  
If ye break faith with us who die  

We shall not sleep, though poppies 
grow  

In Flanders fields. 
 

John McCrae  

KIDS CRAFT—REMEMBRANCE DAY 
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 BUSINESS FEATURE—CREEKHOUSE WOODSHOP 

You may have noticed, during garage sale season in Redwood, a corner house selling a variety of rustic 

farmhouse furniture such as sofa and coffee tables, headboards and bookcases. That is the handiwork of Tom 
McClay, owner of Creekhouse Woodshop. 
 
McClay started Creekhouse Woodshop in his Redwood Meadows home four years ago, “primarily as a hobby 
to keep busy after retirement but also as an outlet for my creative needs,” he explains. Initially, clients were 
mostly family members and friends, “but soon neighbours started asking for recreations of custom rustic piec-
es built to exact dimensions and finishes to suit their requirements.”  
 
Soon word of mouth took McClay’s “labour of love to a near full-time endeavour, serving clients from Bragg 
Creek, Cochrane, the Tsuut'ina Nation and beyond.” 
 
Creekhouse’s most popular items include blanket ladders and chests, wine racks, entry benches and sofa ta-
bles—all built from lumber that has been distressed to achieve the reclaimed look, all provided at reasonable 
prices. Cedar garden and deck furniture are also available. 
 
“Some of my favorite projects are for children,” says McClay, who has built all manner of pint-sized furniture, 
including personalized toy boxes. “I recently built a ‘mud’ kitchen for the young son of a neighbour, and it was 
a big hit for him and his friends this past summer.” That’s the joy of the whole venture—creating pieces that 
will be well used and loved. 
 
Projects can be designed from a description or sketch, but most commissioned pieces start with a few concept 
pictures typically found on trendy websites like Pinterest, Wayfair or Etsy. Specific dimensions and finish 
preference help to finalize the design. Often, features from two or more photos are incorporated into the final 
design to create a very special personalized custom piece.  A no-obligation quote is provided along with a 
schedule for completion. 
 
“I have found the work itself to be very gratifying,” affirms McClay. “I am also so appreciative of the local 
support I've received both from local businesses and from our amazing community.” You may have seen vari-
ous handcrafted Creekhouse Woodshop pieces in homes throughout the community. Moose Mountain General 
Store also has a few Creekhouse pieces available for purchase or check out examples of prior work at  
creekhousewoodshop.com. You can also reach Tom directly via twmcclay@gmail.com. 

 
 

 

http://creekhousewoodshop.com/
mailto:twmcclay@gmail.com
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Name Age Qualifications/Courses Contact Information 

Ella 12 Babysitter Course 403-470-6411 

Griffin 14 Babysitter Course 403-408-6998 

Hunter 13 Red Cross Home Alone, Babysitter Course 403-949-8888 

Kinley 13 Babysitter Course 
403-899-4914 
kinleyroberts13@gmail.com 

Kyle 14 Babysitter Course 403-470-6411 

Lila 14  403-860-9525 

Mackaela 14 Babysitters License, Standard First Aid, CPR-B 
403-969-6732 
macarchambault@gmail.com 

Sawyer 15 Red Cross Home Alone, Babysitter Course 403-949-8888 

Zara 16 Babysitting Certificate 403-949-4474 

To add, delete, or edit a listing, please contact theredwoodchatter@gmail.com 

REDWOOD MEADOWS—BABYSITTERS LIST 

Disclaimer: The Chatter provides this list solely as a service to the  community.  It is the responsibility of Parents/guardians to 
check all credentials and references before hiring a caregiver for their child(ren). 
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1. Remembrance Day was first observed in 1919 throughout the British Commonwealth. It was origi-
nally called “Armistice Day” to commemorate armistice agreement that ended the First World War 
on Monday, November 11, 1918, at 11 a.m.—on the eleventh hour of the eleventh day of the elev-
enth month. 

2. From 1921 to 1930, Armistice Day was held on the Monday of the week in which November 11 fell. 
In 1931, Alan Neill, Member of Parliament for Comox–Alberni, introduced a bill to observe Armi-
stice Day only on November 11. Passed by the House of Commons, the bill also changed the name 
to “Remembrance Day.” The first Remembrance Day was observed on November 11, 1931.  

3. Every year on November 11, Canadians pause in a moment of silence to honour and remember the 
men and women who have served, and continue to serve Canada during times of war, conflict and 
peace. We remember the more than 2,300,000 Canadians who have served throughout our nation ’s 
history and the more than 118,000 who made the ultimate sacrifice.  

4. The poppy is the symbol of Remembrance Day. Replica poppies are sold by the Royal Canadian Le-
gion to provide assistance to Veterans. Find out how to make a donation at legion.ca. 

5. Remembrance Day is a federal statutory holiday in Canada. It is also a statutory holiday in three ter-
ritories (Yukon, Northwest Territories and Nunavut) and in six provinces (British Columbia, Alber-
ta, Saskatchewan, New Brunswick, Prince Edward Island and Newfoundland and Labrador).  

6. The national ceremony is held at the National War Memorial in Ottawa. The Governor General of 
Canada presides over the ceremony. It is also attended by the Prime Minister, other government of-
ficials, representatives of Veterans’ organizations, diplomatic representatives, other dignitaries, Vet-
erans as well as the general public. 

7. In advance of the ceremony, long columns of Veterans, Canadian Armed Forces members, RCMP 
officers, and cadets march to the memorial lead by a pipe band and a colour guard. At the end of the 
ceremony, they march away to officially close the ceremony.  

8. Some of the 54 Commonwealth member states, such as Canada, the United Kingdom and Australia, 
observe the tradition of Remembrance Day on the eleventh hour of the eleventh day of the eleventh 
month. Other nations observe a solemn day but at different dates. For example,  ANZAC Day is ob-
served in New Zealand on April 25. In South Africa, Poppy Day is marked on the Sunday that falls 
closest to November 11. 

9. Many nations that are not members of the Commonwealth also observe Remembrance Day on No-
vember 11, including France, Belgium and Poland. 

10. The United States used to commemorate Armistice Day on November 11. However, in 1954 they 
changed the name to Veterans Day. 

Content Provided 
by Sonja Allen 

TEN QUICK FACTS ON ….. REMEMBRANCE DAY 
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PICAPIX SOLUTION 
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UPCOMING EVENTS   

• Photos with Santa (November 21, 2020) 
• RMCA Annual General Meeting (November 24, 2020) 
• Lease Vote (December 11, 2020) 
• Redwood Carollers (November 21 and December 19, 2020) 
• Santa in the Woods  (December 20, 2020) 


